Minutes May 2013 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors

Date:

May 28, 2013

Time:

10:00 AM

Place:

JFK Fitness Center

Attendees:
Bob Broadhurst



Erika Broadhurst 



John Burt





Allen Jokinen




Tamara McDonald



Steve McMullin



Tom Pendleton



Bruce Cohen


Absent:
Steve Mills

Deborah Osborne

Secretary’s Minutes:  The minutes of the prior meeting had been previously distributed via email and have been posted on the Fitness Center web site.

Treasurer’s Reports:  Deborah Osborne has been taking over the significant Treasurer’s duties from Steve Mills.  This is a work in progress.

Should the Fitness Center change our credit card from Bank of America to the credit union.  Bob Broadhurst will discuss with Deborah.

Membership:  Bruce Cohen distributed via email his membership report.  

Equipment:  The equipment is up and running satisfactorily (including the treadmills).  A few small items were purchased for the aerobics room.

A few small weights in the aerobics room are losing their rubber covering.

Space Issues:  The floor cleaning services have been renewed.  The hot water is back.  In the women’s locker room, not all the lockers have been returned yet to their original locations.  Bruce replaced a few missing locker hooks.  The fans have recently been cleaned.

Bruce resolved the problem of people leaving personal items in the lockers for prolonged periods.  This sometimes requires locks being cut off and items removed from the lockers.

New Intern:  The Fitness Center has a new intern for the summer.  Kayli Davis is from UMass Boston.  She was introduced to the Board of Directors.  She will be involved with the June 6th Health Fair and also with promotion activities.

Previously, the Board had voted favorably via email to welcome this new intern to our Center.  The Board had also approved the expenditure of $250 for promotion material to be used during the Health Fair.

Fitness Challenges:  A few Federal agencies (ACF, OIG, DEA) require a yearly physical test.  It takes about an hour.  The Board had previously voted favorably to let these agencies run the test in our Center.  Each participant has to sign a special waiver.  The testing is run during less active periods.

Personal Training:  The Center previously allowed its sub-contractors to offer personal training (PT) to JFK FFC members who paid the sub-contractors directly for their services.  GSA required the JFKFFC to terminate the PT program as it was most likely a violation of Federal standards to allow its sub-contractors to conduct a for-profit business on Federal property.

To date, members have continued to express an interest in PT.  As such, the JFKFFC will try to offer a different PT program to its members that will not be in violation of Federal standards.  The JFKFFC no longer has sub-contractors but instead has employees.  The JFKFFC (not sub-contractors) will administer the new PT program and all revenue generated will be paid directly to the JFKFFC and will be used to fund its operations.  The program will be offered to members only.  The JFKFFC Board needs to establish the parameters of the program and then have another vote to approve it.

Other:  Allen Jokinen has retired.  He offered to continue to serve as Secretary.  The Board voted favorably.  Tom Pendleton will retire June 28th and will leave the Board.

Different health plans offer some form of subsidy for fitness center membership.  Bruce will inquire regarding this during the upcoming Health Fair.  He will share any information he receives.

Next Board Meeting:  Tuesday, July 16, 2013 at 10:00 AM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Allen Jokinen

 Meeting Agenda for Tuesday, May 28th at 10 AM

· Secretary’s Minutes 

· Treasurer’s Report 

· Transition from Steve to Deb

· New Financial Statement & QuickBooks Update

· Membership Report &  Equipment Needs & Other Issues

· Unfinished Business

· New Business 

· ACF Fitness Challenge

· PT Offered By JFKFFC Not By Employees

· New Credit Cards from Hanscom?

· Allen’s Retirement

· Announcements

· Next board meeting on Tuesday, July 16th at 10 AM   

